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City of Fayetteville, Arkansas 
 

Legislation Text 

113 West Mountain Street 
Fayetteville, AR 72701 

(479) 575-8323 

 

File #: 2024-1824 

 
Lighting System for Pickleball and Basketball Courts at Wilson Park 
 
A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE PURCHASE OF LIGHTS, POLES, AND CONTROLLERS 
FROM MUSCO SPORTS LIGHTING, LLC. IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF $95,051.18, PURSUANT 
TO A SOURCEWELL COOPERATIVE PURCHASING CONTRACT 
 
WHEREAS, SSI of Northwest Arkansas was recently awarded the contract to construct the new 
pickleball courts at Wilson Park and lighting the existing basketball court; and 
  
WHEREAS, Musco Sports Lighting, LLC is one of the preferred lighting providers that specializes in 
athletic lighting and is a vendor in the Sourcewell system. 
  
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
FAYETTEVILLE, ARKANSAS: 
  
Section 1: That the City Council of the City of Fayetteville, Arkansas hereby authorizes the purchase of 
lights, poles, and controllers from Musco Sports Lighting, LLC in the total amount of $95,051.18, 
pursuant to a Sourcewell cooperative purchasing contract. 
 



 

Mailing address: 
113 W. Mountain Street 
Fayetteville, AR 72701 

 
www.fayetteville-ar.gov 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEMO 
2024-1824 

 
MEETING OF APRIL 16, 2024 
 
TO: Mayor Jordan and City Council 

THRU: Alison Jumper, Director of Parks, Natural Resources and Cultural Affairs 
Susan Norton, Chief of Staff 

FROM: Ted Jack, Park Planning Superintendent 

SUBJECT: Lighting System for Pickleball and Basketball Courts at Wilson Park 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Recommend purchasing lights, poles, and controllers for the new pickleball courts and existing basketball court 
at Wilson Park through a Sourcewell Cooperative Purchase Agreement (# 041123-MSL) contract for 
$86,607.00 plus tax for a total of $95,051.18.    
 
BACKGROUND: 
SSI of Northwest Arkansas recently was awarded the contract to construct the new pickleball courts at Wilson 
Park (Bid 23-46) and lighting the existing basketball court. As part of that contract, the contractor will install 
new lights which are to be provided by the city. Musco is one of the preferred lighting providers that specializes 
in athletic lighting, and they are a vendor in the Sourcewell system. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
Pickleball is extremely popular, and the addition of lights will greatly extend the use time of the new Pickleball 
courts and the existing basketball court. 
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
Funds for this project come from GL Account 2250.520.9255-5806.00, Project 13001.5000.2301. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: SRF (#3), Musco Sourcewell Submittal (#4), Musco Purchase Agreement - Musco Signed 
(#5) 
 


